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1.  CHAN KA YI 
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Short summary:  
 

I am very glad to be one of the participants of the Karaimo Exchange Programme. I have 
experienced a lot during the two-weeks homestay, for example, feeding calves, joining the calf bidding and 
eating flowing noodles. This program has not just provided a great chance for practicing Japanese, but also 
broadened my horizons. 

At the same time, I am very thankful to my host family. They have prepared quite a number of 
activities for me such as visiting a specialised training college, having an English lesson with my father and 
playing mini volleyball with my mother. I could feel their enthusiasm and they really took care of me as if 
their daughter. I hope that our relationship will be breaking the boundaries and I am looking forward to 
meeting them again. 



9 

2.   CHEUNG CHONG WING 
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Short summary: 
 

This is my second time participating in CUHK short-term exchange programme, since I had a great 
time when I was in the Wakaayu Inukaimachi programme. 

When the first time, I received my host family information, I was very confused owing to the fact that 
my trachea is quite sensitive to secondhand smoke and it may cause allergic symptoms to my respiratory 
system. Therefore, I submitted a request to have a replacement of my host family. 

It was accepted and I was assigned to another family. In tradition, we had to write a letter to inform 
them for arrival. However, since it was taken too much time for processing the application so my hand-
written letter will not reach the host family before I arrived. In spite of this, in order to maintain a good 
manner, I choose to send an email. 
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To my best effort, I have around 20-30 trials to send the email to an unintelligible string of email 
address, even I registered an email address from a Japanese Email Provider, and asked the hosting 
organization to confirm the email address, but none of my email are reachable into the host family’s inbox. 

In the first and second day, we just had multiple long time waits, for transiting and other various 
preparations. I never saw my host family in the two designated meeting events. After that, I was bought by 
another homestay family, Oshikawa family, while awaiting my host family. Oshikawa family is very nice and I 
am able to have a detail talk, with knowing his bibliography.  

The first time we met is In the Miyazaki welcome ceremony in the third day. I actively tried to 
communicate to them with Japanese, but they usually reply me with easy-to-misheard and incomprehensible 
English single words. I told them it is better to speak in Japanese, but they insist to speak in their extremely 
limited English. 

Every day, I was told to get up at 5 am, for a morning walk. After about an hour and a half walk, I can 
finally have my breakfast. Sometimes, I was bought to attend Chinese Language Classes with him, and 
utilizing me as private tutor. 

Often, I was bought to attend the kendo classes. Kawano Sensei is a quite kind, and he always instruct 
me, a novice, with a pace that able to catch up. But my host family always scold me when I did something 
incorrectly. 

For the rickshaw and Obi castle tour-guiding, I am required to do the jobs 4 days. Even my body is 
not feeling well, they always forbid me to have some rest. Noted that there are nearly a thousand people had 
heat-stroke in that period and tens of them lead to deaths. I was, lucky, able to endure without falling down. 

Owing to the kendo classes, I usually went to bed around 12 and woke up at 5. Once, I was asked why 
I need to sleep, say 5 hours. The family said we only need to sleep 3 hours, and you, as a young guy, are 
weaker than us? But I always saw their eyes are red and need the prescriptions for eye drops. 

To conclude, I can only say, every family is quite different. Sometimes you can meet a good one, but 
sometimes not. 
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3.   CHEUNG HO YING 



14 

 
 
 



15 

Short summary: 

Through the short-term exchange programme, I was able to experience daily life of average 
Japanese people, including visiting local schools, which was a precious experience as it allows you to view 
Japan in a perspective very different from what you see in average vacation you spend in Japan. For instance, 
through participating Japanese lessons and history lessons with the middle school students, I was able to 
learn the Japanese narrative of the Second Sino-Japanese War, which was very unlike that of the Chinese 
narrative by focusing on the contemporary Japanese people as victims such as in the Tokyo air raid incident. 
From here, I can learn that the conflict between Japan and China over the content of history textbooks 
actually arise from the different domestic narrative of history and history memory, which is a deep culture 
of one nation and is hard to learn unless you take their history lessons and hear it from local people and 
museums. This is what a cultural exchange can do, much more than just learning Japanese, you can 
experience deep culture of the nation and live like a Japanese people. I have experienced a fruitful fortnight 
during the Karaimo exchange programme and would like to encourage anyone who would like to deeply 
experience Japanese culture, including contemporary culture, and make Japanese friends and family 
members to join this programme. 
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4.   CHEUNG TSZ WING 
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Short summary: 
 

Actually, I have been studying Japanese for only one year, so my Japanese is not good enough to 
make a good conversation with native Japanese. However, I don't think I will have time to join this program 
next year, I grabbed this golden opportunity to join it, which 8 of us from CUHK will be assigned to different 
host family in either Kagoshima or Miyazaki for 2 weeks. 

We planned to take a domestic flight from Tokyo to Kagoshima on the day after we arrived Japan, so 
all of us would stay a night in the hotel near the Haneda Airport. On the next day, after having the breakfast 
in the hotel, we took the shuttle bus to airport and took the flight to Kagoshima at 10:05 in the morning. We 
stayed at “Ikiiki Kokubun Kouryuu Center” for one more night before meeting our okasan and otosan. We 
got a chance to meet other participants from the University of Hong Kong, Taiwan and Macau. We spent 
time to share and chat together. We had so much fun at the drinking party.  

On the next morning, I could finally meet my host family in Kagoshima! Okasan, otosan and ototo, 
who has only 4 years old, had travelled for 30 minutes from home in Aira city to pick me up at the centre. I 
was so nervous at the beginning because of my poor Japanese, but it was so lucky that their can speak a little 
bit English. We developed our communication way in Japanese, English and body language very soon and 
filled our conversation with laughers. Afterwards, I also met my two younger sister, who was studying in 
junior high school and high school respectively. They were a little bit shy but we chatted and became closer 
very soon. 
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My otosan is a employee in a company and my okasan is a housewife and a private tutor which 
managed her own tutoring business in a classroom at home nearly every night. She is an amateur cooking 
teacher as well, so she is really good at cooking and I enjoyed having all the meals prepared by her. Every 
day, what I need to do was to take ototo to kindergarten with okasan and help her to finish the housework. 
Then, we would have meeting with her friends or do some shopping at the supermarket and prepare works 
for the tutorial class at night.   

Although my life in my host family repeated all the time, I enjoyed it so much because it felt like I 
was living as a native Japanese. Besides, my family was very willing to talk to me even though my Japanese 
was poor. They claimed it as cute and funny, they would correct my wrong pronunciation or gramma 
structure as well. My Japanese became better and better too! 

For me, a trip with only 14-days is too short. Up to this moment, I am still missing all of them so 
much since they treated me so nicely and well. On the day I left, they told me to visit them again because 
they are my family members in Kagoshima and Kagoshima is always my home. It really touches me and I 
know we will be reunited one day very soon. 
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5.   CHEUNG WING LAM 
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Short summary: 
 

It was my pleasure to join in the Karaimo homestay program and I enjoyed my stay very much. Not 
only my Japanese skill was brushed up, and my understanding towards Japan was deepened, but a close 
bond was also formed between me and my host family during this two-week stay.  

There are many precious experiences during my stay. I have tried modern sports like bodyboard 
surfing and ground golf, and practiced traditional arts like Ikebana and Japanese tea ceremony. I would say 
all these new challenges help expand my understanding towards Japanese traditional culture and its 
modern society. Bodyboard surfing taught me how enjoyable a summer in Shibushi was while Japanese tea 
ceremony showed me what the keystone of Japanese culture is. When I first experienced Japanese tea 
ceremony, I was moved by the spirit of deference showed in every procedure the teacher practiced. I was 
once told by my host family that Japanese sincerely believed everything and every person in this world has 
its divinity. Through the practice of Japanese tea ceremony, I can really tell how this belief deeply rooted in 
Japanese traditional arts and culture. All the prescripts, from the way the tea bowl should be served to how 
the room being decorated, are showing respect to the guest, the tea bowl maker and the nature. Without 
doubt, I now learn a new perspective in appreciating Japanese traditional arts. 
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Apart from the experiences mentioned, I also enjoyed the time spent with my host family. I was 
very glad to join the Imamura family in this two weeks. They not only taught me a lot of Japanese 
vocabularies and unique expressions, in which many of them are related to daily life and may not be learnt 
from textbooks, but also took care of me like my real family. My parents often listen to me patiently and 
help solve the difficulty I encountered relating to Japanese learning. Their three children, who are nice and 
energetic, helped swept away my nervousness in my first day. To me, Imamura family is a home away from 
home. I would surely love to visit them again when the time comes. 

This two-week exchange is a precious experience to me. I would never forget all the warm smiles 
gave and encouraging words said by people I met, the starry night me and my family enjoyed and every 
moment I spent in this trip. 
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6.   CHIU YUEN KI 
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Short summary: 
 

I have a very wonderful time during the two weeks exchange program. I have experienced the daily 
life of Japanese which you can never experience when travelling to Japan as a tourist. I have met my host 
family, Zushi, it is a six people family with father, mother and four children in Miyazaki. 

I am very honored to be able to join in their family and life, during the stay, we exchanged a lot of 
differences between Hong Kong and Japan. Among the differences, the Japanese were very surprised by the 
culture of taking shower in Hong Kong. In Japan, they usually take shower or bath with family members but 
we seldom do it in Hong Kong. I had a chance to visit Japan primary school and kindergarten as well. The 
education system in Japan has trained the children to be self-discipline and considerate, they have to clean 
the classroom and toilet themselves, but students in Hong Kong just spend all their time in studying. I was 
also able to try working in a café, and go to some local events with the local Japanese. All these experiences 
were very valuable and helped me to understand the Japanese culture well. 

I have enjoyed these two weeks in Miyazaki very much, it is a once-in-a-lifetime experience for me, 
sincere thanks must be sent to my host family and the organizer of the exchange program. I have a 
irreplaceable family in Japan now, I have also made some very good friends with other exchange students, I 
hope that I can establish a long-lasting relationship with the people I met in Miyazaki and meet them again! 
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7.   HO KIN ON 
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Short summary: 
 

Karaimo homestay program is a great opportunity to experience the native Japanese culture. I tried 
so many activities that I had never thought. For instance, body board (taught by shinji), wine learning 
(taught by miyada) and farming (unfortunately I forget the name). This is an unforgettable experience in my 
life. 

This is the second time I assigned to be group leader. Luckily, I need to do nothing in the trip, 
including giving a speech. Compare to the previous trip in Japan, I feel more comfortable and I can speak 
more Japanese. Thanks to all the Japanese teachers during my CUHK studying. 

My host is Nishioka family, which includes father and mother. They are not traditional at all, but 
very international. Their children are all over the world and they have so many experiences traveling and 
working in other countries. In the meantime, they eat no rice and only a few vegetables. In addition, they 
neither eat breakfast nor lunch. They eat meats and drink wine and beer and sake at night. Most importantly, 
they are really nice and caring. 

In conclusion, Karaimo homestay program is very worth to join. I experienced so much Japanese 
culture. Furthermore, I meet many friends in shibushi. I feel like having one more family in Japan. I will 
definitely come to visit shibushi again. 
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8.   YAU HIU TUNG 
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Short summary: 
 

Karaimo homestay programme was the most precious experience in my life. In two weeks, I met 
lots of friends, experienced a lot and grown into a better me.  

Before the trip, I felt nervous as I just knew basic Japanese. I also did not know much about 
Japanese culture. I was not sure if I could adapt the lifestyle in Japan. However, I soon came to know that I 
was just worrying too much. My life in Japan was fun and relaxing!  

I have been assigned to the host family called Komikawa. My dad was a correspondent of Minami-
Nippon Shimbun. My mum was from Shenzhen and she knew some Cantonese. They had a 9-year-old 
daughter and a small dog called Lily. They live in Shibushi city, which is a relatively less developed city in 
Japan. I really appreciated the beauty of nature there. Also, citizens had close relationship with each other. 
They loved sharing and were all friendly. Shibushi was really a lovely place.  

Life with my host family was enjoyable. I did housework everyday, like vacuum cleaning and 
hanging wet laundry. Also, I walked Lily everyday with mum. I enjoyed the fresh air and beautiful 
environment during dog walking. I sometimes helped doing the work in dad’s office, too. Mum always 
cooked tasty food for our dinner. It was not totally Japanese food, but also Chinese and western food. 
During dinnertime, they told me many about others living in Shibushi. They ate in a very relaxing way and 
enjoyed communication with me.  

 There were many interesting activities during the two weeks. I tried bodyboarding the first time. It 
was not as difficult as I thought, and was extremely fun! I also went fishing, farming and swimming with 
friends and family. Everyday was like a new adventure. I went to a kindergarten and told the kids about 
Hong Kong. They responded eagerly and were really energetic. I enjoyed the time playing with them.  

What’s more, I experienced many Japanese traditional activities. I tried ikebana with the help of the 
teacher. My work was satisfying and I displayed it at home. I also watched Japanese tea ceremony 
performance and tried it by myself. It was very complicated and needed great skill. I even tried making 
“washi”, the Japanese style paper, by my own. However, it was too difficult and I kept failing. I brought the 
final product, which was acceptable, to Hong Kong. I really appreciate the beauty of Japanese arts. They are 
interesting and deep.  

At the final night of the trip, I went to join a matsuri (Japanese festival). I wore a pretty yukata with 
the help of mum’s friend. There were booths selling different kinds of Japanese food and games like goldfish 
scooping. It was bustling and I had a great time there.  

This homestay programme has been my best experience ever. People I met were friendly and the 
activities I joined were enjoyable. I will never forget the time I spent with my family and friends. Those are 
the most precious memories for me. I am looking forward to visiting my host family again! 
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